
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR REPORT (Written Sunday July 10th) 
 
Still not heard back from either Bill or Louise Oddy re the disappearance of the dog bin owned by 
SBPC on Holliers Crescent. 
 
A resident on Marshall Crescent has asked me to help discover the source of a pungent smell that 
she suffers at night (through her open bedroom window) on a regular monthly basis.  She has 
written to WODC Environmental heath (and I have too), as she thinks it may be a chicken farm at 
Enstone.  I will ask at the SBPC meeting if anyone else has had such reports. 
 
Another resident has mentioned concerns about speeding lorries carrying “muck”.  This was news to 
me, and he asked if Speedwatch could monitor them.  Again I will ask at the meeting if anyone else 
has had such complaints.  I will also update you about Speedwatch. 
 
I am hoping that UBICO will use my list of missing blue bin lids and finally do the whole lot.  The 
whole saga has been a bit of a nightmare!!  They actually came to do about 8 of the 25 on the list but 
missed ones on the same street. 
 


